Hey Everyone!
I think the sight should be left open. To clarify my position, I was not trying to realign the hatcheries priorities to do something else, but to convince Congress to PUSH the Service into making mitigation a priority. My priority has always been for hatcheries to remain open. Since (at my level) I would NEVER have been in negotiation with the COE, I thought my time would be better spent trying to get Congress to realign the Service's priorities and/or to put something in the budget that stated hatcheries had to be funded. And they have done that on a yearly basis, else we would have lost several hatcheries already. I am sure Congress is still working on a bill. The Appropriations Committee has made sure that hatcheries have remained open. As Rick states, they are pushing the Service to get reimbursement. But again, that was NEVER at my level. To be honest, I don't know how we can make the Dan Ashe's and Rowan Gould's of the world do anything. In my conversations with Rick, I fully supported getting TVA and the COE to pay. I just had no way of being involved in the negotiations nor could I publicly go against Dan Ashe or Rowan Gould while being an employee. 
Rick Nehrling and Roger Schulz are two of the most influential people in the history of hatcheries. He and Roger almost single handedly saved mitigation hatcheries for many years. Their experience in this is invaluable. I think we all have the same goal but are looking at it a little differently. Rick is right, the funding is going to have to come from TVA and the COE. How do we get there? 
My train of thought was to fight where you had the most leverage, and since we have a longstanding support from Congress, they have certainly kept us open for many years. The Service has not fully supported mitigation in my lifetime! The fight is not over. Rumors are that TVA is going to pay long term. Have not heard anything on the COE funding. Maybe Roger knows??
Hope all of you are doing well!!!
Deb
